Crossett City Council met in special session November 16, 2020 at 5:30 p.m. in the Crossett Public Library.

Present: 		Mayor Marshall 

Councilmembers:	Mondragon, Foster, Phillips and Carter and Knight (conference call)

Absent:		Clerk/Treasurer Jesse Walthall
			Councilman Martinie	


Mayor Marshall stated that the purpose of this meeting is to discuss financial reports for October, 2020.

Mayor Marshall explained that the city is expecting a decrease in ad valorem revenue for 2021 of about $200,000 and as Georgia-Pacific tears down structures, this decrease will increase.

Mayor Marshall stated that the FNB loan and the Knuckleboom truck were both paid off in 2020.  

Questions regarding the October financial statements were asked and answered.

Mayor Marshall explained to the council that in 1983, Crossett Water Commission, Crossett Sewer Committee and the city came to an agreement that both CWC and CSC would pay a contribution to general fund.  In February, 2020 Mr. Greg Sivils and Mrs. Mary Jo Jones had asked Mayor Scott McCormick for a reprieve on paying their share of this until their finances were better.  Mayor McCormick agreed to this without approval from the council.  Mayor Marshall feels that this matter should be brought to the council.  She introduced Mr. Greg Sivils, CWC chairman, to speak to the council.  Mr. Sivils explained that the original agreement stated that the city would hire an engineer.  The city has never had a licensed engineer for the position.  He added that the commission has extra expenses and revenues are not sufficient to cover the expenses.  He stated that if the commission is required to pay this amount to the city, it will need to increase water rates.  Councilwoman Mondragon added that if the current rate is not sufficient to pay the bills now, it will need to increase rates anyway.   Councilman Carter added that the water commission is obligated to pay this as they have paid it for over 30 years without questions.  

Mayor Marshall asked that this meeting adjourn and enter into regular meeting.  With no objections, the meeting adjourned. 



_____________________________			______________________________
Jesse Walthall, Clerk/Treasurer			Crystal Marshall, Mayor


